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Pastor: Lynn Shertzer

Associate Pastor of Community Life: Joy Fasick

Administrative Assistant: Fran Leiter

Lay Elders: Jen Fredrick, Dave Bauman, Caleb Miller,
Ron Hershey

Staff E-mail Addresses:
Lynn Shertzer: lynn_shertzer@verizon.net
Joy Fasick: joyfasick@gmail.com
Administrative Assistant, Fran Leiter: slatehillmennonite@gmail.com

Church Office Hours:

Monday No office hours
Tuesday 8:00 AM - 3:30 PM
Wednesday 8:00 AM - 3:30 PM
Thursday 8:00 AM - 3:30 PM

June 2 Hilltop Fun Fest

June 6 Walking Club ~ 7:00PM; 909 Hawthorn Ave., Mech. (Eshlemans)

June 13 MCC Sewing Group ~ 6:30PM
Walking Club ~ 7:00PM; 1065 Trindle Rd., Mech. (Lehmans)

June 18 Men’s Group ~ 7:00PM

June 20 Walking Club ~ 7:00PM; 5 Kelly Dr., Carlisle (Springers)

June 26 Book Discussion Group ~ 7:00PJune 27

June 27 Walking Club ~ 7:00PM; 3 Locust Rd., Camp Hill (Rich & Jen Musselman)

July 11 Walking Club ~ 7:00PM; 1 Memorial Park, Mech. (pool parking lot, Hersheys)

July 18 Walking Club ~ 7:00PM; 104 Lavynndon Lane (Rolands)

July 23 Men’s Group ~ 7:00PM

July 25 Walking Club ~ 7:00PM; 128 Century Lane, Franklin Twp. Park (Joy Fasick)

Aug. 1 Walking Club ~ 7:00PM; McCormick Park, 500 McCormick Rd., Mech
(Miningers)

Aug. 8 Walking Club ~ 7:00PM; Messiah College Campus; covered bridge parking lot

(Weaver-Zerchers)

Aug. 15 Walking Club ~ 7:00PM; 2037 Harvest Dr., Mech. (Paul & Janet Zimmerman)

Sept. 15 Chicken BBQ
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Contact Ken Eshleman for

More information.

Monday, June 4, 5:30-7:00PM
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Greetings Brothers and Sisters! If you have been following the progress of Hilltop FunFest, you may

have noticed the name of the game has been “PREPARATION”! We are so grateful for those who

have joined us in prayer on Wednesday mornings at 8AM, and for all others who have helped pre-

pare for HFF 2018. Much groundwork has been underway for the past few months; but, now it’s

time to shift gears...it’s time for INVOLVEMENT! There are MANY ways for you to get

involved! You might consider joining our volunteer team, where there are many opportu-

nities to use your gifts. We are especially in need of greeters, traffic as-

sistants, and prize room attendants. All positions between 5 - 7PM are

particularly critical and you are encouraged to volunteer in one or more areas

throughout the evening. You may also invite family and friends to serve alongside

you. Visit www.timetosignup.com/slatehill then choose an option to register your commitment

to serve in the job of your choice.

Speaking of inviting family and friends, another area we’d like to focus on is INVITA-

TIONS! We encourage you to invite your family, friends, neighbors, and the commu-

nity to Fun Fest. Flyers and business cards are still available in the lobby and are a

great way to promote the event. You can also help by liking and sharing the HFF

2018 posts on Facebook.

We are in need of coolers and canopies for this large event. If you are able to loan a

canopy, please sign-up at ttsu.me/hffcanopies. Loaner items are needed by Friday at

5:00PM. Please mark items with your name and pick them up after church on Sunday

(June 3).

Blessings to our Volunteers, our Coordinators, our Leadership Team, and our valued guests as we

put the finishing touches on HFF 2018!

Submitted by Chris Zimmerman

PRIZES

Breakfast Guests Are Coming!

Saturday, June 16 is the annual Community Connections Breakfast

for our neighbors who are in Work Release and other prison transi-

tion programs, sponsored by Christian Churches United. Volunteers

and breakfast foods are needed. See the sign-up sheets on the bul-

letin board for all the details...or talk to Ron Hershey.
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Break out your walking shoes to join the Slate Hill Wednesday evening Walking

Club this summer. Print out and refer to the schedule on the next page then gath-

er at the designated walk point by 6:45 to step off at 7:00PM. Walks each week

will be hosted by folks from Slate Hill and will traverse local neighborhoods or

community parks; most have playgrounds. Don’t miss the fun! Enjoy the fellow-

ship, fresh air and fitness boost by participating in the Walking Club as your weekly schedule per-

mits. Contact Barb Springer at 717-691-0626 if you have any questions.

A Prayer Shawl Ministry

Provides Comfort, Peace, Caring

Whether they are called Prayer Shawls, Comfort Shawls, Peace Shawls, or Man-

tles, the Prayer Shawl tradition has returned to Slate Hill following a hiatus. Rein-

vigorated by Pat White who generously shares yarn from the hat project and

thanks to Maxine Zook and others who just like to keep busy, there are now several shawls ready to

be shared. The shawls are in the wooden cabinet outside the conference room next to the elevator.

If you know of someone who would be comforted by one of these shawls, please feel free to share

one.

Prayer shawls symbolize shelter, peace and spiritual sustenance. They also can be called comfort

shawls or peace shawls. Many women of different church traditions make and donate hand-knitted

and crocheted shawls for those in need. For example, the Church of the Brethren’s Prayer Shawl

ministry is a simple, universal and enduring message of caring. The creation and presentation of a

prayer shawl, like all acts of generosity, enriches the giver as well as the recipient. Compassion and

the love of knitting/crocheting is combined into a prayerful way of passing on love and joy. Many

blessings are prayed into every shawl—both by the individual making the shawl and by the women’s

ministry collective, who bless the shawl before it is given to someone. Slate Hill women follow this

principal also.

The shawls can be used during prayer or meditation, while undergoing medical procedures, during

illness and recovery, while ministering to others, as a comfort after a loss or bereavement, or in

times of stress. They can also be used for commitment or marriage ceremonies, birthing or nursing

a baby, or as graduation, birthday, anniversary or holiday gifts.

If you are interested in learning how to make a prayer shawl, either by crocheting or on a loom, see

Pat White or Maxine Zook. Shawls are made from yarn Pat collects from many sources and dona-

tions.

Submitted by Deb Saline
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Book Discussion Group

No matter what the weather, we can all enjoy a good book (or a movie).

Below is the information for the upcoming months so you can read ahead! Please record the infor-

mation on your calendar.

June 26 - Hope Heals by Katherine and Jay Wolf

July 31 - The Sweetness at the Bottom of the Pie by Alan Bradley

August 28 - Sensible Shoes, Sharon Garlough Brown

September 25 - Poisonwood Bible by Barbara Kingsolver

October 30 - The Masterpiece by Francine Rivers

November 27 - The Lemon Tree by Sandy Tolan

All meetings are held on TUESDAY evening at 7:00PM in the church conference room.

Nurture your soul through the quarterly devotional magazine, Rejoice! Each

day's entry features a Bible reading, a short inspirational message, and a prayer of

response. It also includes inspirational stories and poems, and daily prayer requests

representing Mennonite mission workers, schools, and church agencies. The annual

subscription group rate is $29.50.

Please make checks payable to the church with Rejoice in the memo line then give

them to Fran Leiter or place in the Administrative Assistant mailbox located in the far

right column of mailboxes so your subscription will be processed. If you drop your

check in the offering plate without notifying Fran, there is no guarantee she will be

informed to process your subscription! Please submit your order prior to June 10.
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Slate Hill Volunteers Needed to Staff
Carnival Games at Life Time Adult Day Care

Friday, July 6, 2018, 9:30-11:30AM

Slate Hill Mennonite has been asked by CPARC to facilitate carnival games (many of
which are used for the Spring Fling) for the adults who frequent the Life Time Adult Day
Care off the Carlisle Pike in Mechanicsburg on Friday, July 6, 2018 from 9:30-
11:30AM. Life Time clients remember Slate Hill from our Christmas caroling there last
year and they welcome Ulli Klemm who volunteers there one afternoon each
month. About 15 volunteers are needed to help staff games for the carnival. Please
consider lending a hand. Kids are welcome to volunteer and will do just fine.

Many of the clients frequenting this daycare have mild special
needs and some are just frail and older. But all are very lovable
and delight in visitors. Show up by 9:30 ready to stir up some fun
and excitement for the clients. Ulli will have the games ready
ahead of time. Upon arrival, pick a game you would like to moni-
tor and enthusiastically invite folks to play a round. Applaud their
efforts and give them a sticker. It’s that simple!

Let Ulli know if you can help and if you can bring willing friends to assist as well.

Life Time Adult Day Care is located at 3 Crossgate Drive, Mechan-
icsburg PA 17050. Crossgate Drive is a small road that sits between Denny’s and T-
Mobile on the Carlisle Pike. Drive behind Denny’s then to the back of the large National
Recovery Agency (NRA) office building. The day care is located on the first floor with an
entrance to the right.

Contact Ulli at (724) 464-8748 or ulliklemm@yahoo.com

Submitted by Ulli Klemm
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A Sending Celebration: EMM worker commissioning for

A missionary never serves alone. Through prayer, finances, and friendship, a sending and sup-

porting community is always part of the journey. You have been a valued part of our sending

community, and we want to thank you for standing with us as we prepare to take the gospel to

places in need of Jesus' hope.

On July 8 we will be commissioned to serve as missionaries with EMM. Since you have helped

make this possible, we would like to invite you to the commissioning service. It will be a special

time for supporters to gather around new and reappointed missionaries in prayer and watch

them take this important final step before they are sent.

Randy Friesen, the executive director of MB Mission, will serve as the speaker, drawing on al-
most 30 years of experience directing short-term and long-term mission programs. The service
will also include worker testimonies. Afterwards, stay to chat and say goodbyes over ice
cream! Child care is not available, but children are welcome.

You can find more details at emm.org/commissioning. Whether or not you are able to come to
the commissioning service, please know how deeply your ongoing fellowship and support are
appreciated.

Marty and Glenna Sollenberger

(Marty and Glenna have a dual affiliation - they

serve both EMM and Wycliffe Bible Translators )

Date: Sunday, July 8, 2018, 6:30PM
Location: The Oakwood Chapel at

Black Rock Retreat
Address: 1345 Kirkwood Pk,

Quarryville, PA 17566
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Slate Hill’s Sewing Circle Celebrates 100 years!

(Part 1 of 3 by Ulli Klemm)

This year, the Slate Hill Sewing Circle celebrates its 100th year anniver-

sary. According to Joseph M. Hess, author of Harvest on the Hill, the first Men-

nonite Sewing Circle of Mechanicsburg was organized on June 27, 1918. At the planning meeting it

was decided members would meet every two weeks on Thursday afternoons from 1:30 to

4:30 o’clock. It was also decided “each member would pay what they were able to give, but it shall

not be less than ten cents a month.” Church records indicate the first Sewing Circle meeting con-

vened on July 4, 1918 with twelve workers present. They initially met in a rented room in Mechan-

icsburg at a cost of $3 per month.

In its first year of operation, there were 43 members. The group was comprised of women from

the congregations of Slate Hill and Churchtown Mennonite. On average, 17 women came to each

gathering. “Each session opened with a Scripture reading and prayer and closed with a recitation of

the Lord’s Prayer,” noted Hess.

In the 1940’s, Pauline Strong (sister-in-law of Florence Detweiler), organized the Junior Sewing Cir-

cle (later called the Willing Workers). The goal for this group of younger sisters was to learn sewing

skills. They met in Mrs. Strong’s home the first Tuesday of each month.

The Sewing Circle’s mission was to help war refugees, orphans in India, and to assist newly opened

city missions of the Mennonite Church by sewing garments, quilts and comforters. The ministry cre-

ated an opportunity for interaction of farming wives from each church and provided a great way to

welcome women new to the church. Also, annual Christmas parties sponsored by the Sewing Circle

fulfilled an important social need. Due to the Sewing Circle’s important missional work, the president

of the Sewing Circle served on the church council for many years.

Rosalie Hess Roland’s grandmother, Fannie Hess, her mother, Ruth F. Hess and her aunts, Sarah

and Anna Zimmerman were all involved in Sewing Circle. “My grandmother always had a quilt she

was working on in her living room” remembers Rosalie. “As a young girl, Esther Weaver taught us to

knit and crochet,” continued Rosalie. “We had sewing machines in the basement for our use. In ad-

dition to knotted comforters, Christmas Bundles for little children were a major project and there was

always a quilt in a frame ready to be worked on.”

Maxine (Hartzler) Zook, who joined the Sewing Circle in the 1940’s and served as Secretary for sev-

eral years recalls making layettes, baby blankets, comforters and quilts. “We put bundles togeth-

er. Each bundle contained socks, a comb, a bar of soap, a small toy, a shirt and pants (for boys) or

a dress (for girls).” These items were wrapped in a towel and brought to Mennonite Central Commit-

tee (MCC). During World War II, Maxine, along with Ruth Hertzler and others cut white sheets into

strips and rolled them tightly for bandages. They were given to MCC and sent to hospitals in Europe

who cared for wounded war casualties. “The Sewing Circle collected offerings to purchase materials

as well as to send flowers to those in the church who were sick,” remembers Maxine. “Each meeting

began with prayer and a devotional. Sewing machines were used to sew patches,” recalls Maxine.

Con� nued next page
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In the 1950’s, the Sewing Circle met in the newly remodeled church basement. It met the

first Tuesday of each month from 7:00-9:00PM. “We took up whole basement - what is now the blue

room,” commented Julie Quickel, whose mother, Ruth Hertzler provided key leadership to the Sew-

ing Circle. “When my mother came to Slate Hill in the late 1940’s,” noted Julie, “she became im-

mersed in the Sewing Circle. All I remember was that for my mother, going to Sewing Circle was a

given. It was like going to church.” At that time, at the end of each two-hour session, the Sewing Cir-

cle president facilitated a short business meeting. In addition to reviewing activities and the financial

well-being of the group, members took turns offering a musical selection or reading a poem or story

which promoted the themes of nature and motherhood. Birthdays were also celebrated. Roughly 30

- 40 persons attended each month.

Esther Rudolf Weaver, from Churchtown Mennonite Church, was part of the Sewing Circle when she

and her husband, Chester C. Weaver Sr., attended Slate Hill from 1952-1965. Esther, who recalls

serving as the Vice President of this group for a year or two, remembers making comforter tops and

sewing shirts. "I was part of the group because it was fun," noted Esther.

(To be continued in the July 2018 issue of the Hill Top)

Fannie Hess, grandmother of Rosalie Roland.

Mary and Rachel Hess fold bandages.

Sewing circle members late 1950’s.

Front Row (L to R): Alta Hertzler, Alice Zimmerman,
Suzie Harbold, Esther Yohe
Back Row (L to R): Mary Hertzler, Mary Hartzler, Dillie
Zimmerman, Sara Zimmerman, Anna Zimmerman.

Con� nued next page
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SEWING IN THE BIBLE

“All the skilled women spun with their hands, and brought what they had spun, in blue and
purple and scarlet material and in fine linen. All the women whose heart stirred with a skill
spun the goats' hair.” (Exodus 35:25, 26)

“There is a time for everything, and a season for every activity under the heavens…a time
to tear apart and a time to sew together; a time to be silent and a time to
speak.” (Ecclesiastes 3:1, 7)

Mae Asper

Florence (Strong) Detweiler

Suzie Harbold

Mary Hartzler (mother of Maxine Zook)

Rose Haury

Alta Hertzler (sister of Gene Seitz’s mother)

Mabel Hertzler

Mary Hertzler

Ruth Hertzler (mother of Julie Quickel)

Fannie Hess (grandmother of Rosalie Hess Roland)

Mary Hess (sister-in-law of Rosalie Hess Roland)

Rachel Hess (sister of Rosalie Hess Roland and brother to Joseph M. Hess)

Ruth F. Hess (mother of Rosalie Hess Roland)

Elverta Horst (wife of former Slate Hill Pastor, Lloyd R. Horst and mother of Bernie Horst)

Esther Lauver

Ruth Lauver

Pam Parks (adopted daughter of Florence Detweiler)

Martha (Hartzler) Rohrer

Ada Seitz (mother of Gene Seitz)

Erma (Zimmerman) Sollenberger

Emma Strong (sister-in-law of Florence Detweiler)

Pauline Strong (sister-in-law of Florence Detweiler)

Mabel Tennis (mother of a youth in the youth group in the 1960’s)

Betsy Troyer (wife of Sam Troyer, former pastor of Slate Hill)

Esther Yohe (the mother of Mae Asper)

Esther (Rudolph) Weaver (related through marriage to Joe Weaver)

Alice Zimmerman (mother of Alvin Zimmerman)

Anna Zimmerman (aunt of Rosalie Hess Roland)

Dillie Zimmerman

Emma Jean Zimmerman (mother of Cindy Musselman and Judy Walter)

Sarah Zimmerman (the aunt of Rosalie Hess Roland)

Some former members of Slate Hill Sewing Circles through the years:
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It was a beautiful and warm Saturday morning in April, when nine

Slate Hillers journeyed over Peter’s Mountain to spend the morn-

ing volunteering at Camp Hebron. This annual spring work day is

always a pleasure as the work duties are never ending and the ap-

preciation from staff is especially gracious. Our group quickly di-

vided into 2 groups...the electricians and everyone else! Dwayne

Gish and Paul Zimmerman mastered an electrical task with ease,

but since I failed to get the details on the electrical work they per-

formed, you’ll have to ask them for the scoop! The rest of us were to be loggers for the morning.

With chain saws, lawn tools, gloves and a dump truck, we headed to the campground which, accord-

ing to our supervisor, had more fallen trees (and ones to be felled) than we could handle during one

morning! Is that a challenge or what? Ernie Hartzler and Rich Mining-

er exceled in operating the chain saws - cutting up logs for firewood to

be stacked and brush to be trucked off for chipping at a later time. As

we meandered around the campground looking for downed trees and

pink-ribboned designated trees to be taken down, our bodies increas-

ingly felt the effects of these new work routines. (Just speaking for my-

self, the one with the cushy office job!)

The morning quickly ended after a fulfilling combination of work and

banter. Certainly, a highlight was working side-by-side with church

friends, both old and new. But before we could travel back over the mountain, we were fed a satisfy-

ing meal supplied by camp staff. I think it’s accurate to state that we all were reminded again of the

gem of a camp we have in our back yard...a retreat to connect with God, with others and ourselves.

Thanks to all for making it a great day!

Submitted by Ron Hershey

Pictured le�  to right:  Lucinda Gish, 
George Gutshall, Dwayne Gish, Paul
Zimmerman, Ernie Hartzler, Rich
Mininger, Rhoda Hershey, Ron Her-
shey, and Gene Seitz
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SOLLENBERGER, Ira & Erma 06/07

SACHS, Ron & Roseann 06/08

CROUSE, Bill & Sandy 06/09

KLEMM, Ulli & Theda 06/09

WERNER, Connie & Tom 06/11

BAUMAN, David & Debra 06/12

ESHLEMAN, Ken & Myrna 06/13

HEY, Kyle & Mary 06/13

MARTIN, Lou & Elizabeth 06/14

STAUFFER, Douglas & Sandra 06/19

BECK, Seng & Ouy 06/20

MALAY, Bill & Maria 06/21

PARKER, Uriah & Allison 06/22

BECK, Jeff & Joelle 06/23

BARR, Randy & Anne Reeves 06/24

WEAVER-ZERCHER, Dave & Valerie 06/27

RIDER, Daniel & Amanda 06/28

SALINE, Robert & Deborah 06/29

HESS, Lyndon & Tara 06/30

INGLE, Kate 06/01

EHRHART, Debra 06/03

HORST, Joan 06/03

SPRINGER, Barb 06/05

ZIMMERMAN, Jackson 06/05

MCDERMOND, Mint 06/06

CHUBB, Sara 06/08

BECK, Becca 06/10

HEY, Cecilia 06/10

ONELANGSY, Rathasamy 06/10

MUSSELMAN, Jen 06/11

WEIGEL, George 06/11

ROTH, Ella 06/13

MALAY, Maria 06/15

PETERSHEIM, Spencer 06/15

ROLAND, Rosalie 06/16

HESS, Lyndon 06/18

PECHART, John 06/19

HEY, Kyle 06/23

HESS, Lionel 06/25

SIMCOX, Claire 06/29

Summer Ministry Changes

Ladies Fellowship & Study

The Ladies Fellowship will NOT meet during the summer months. Sessions will reconvene

in September on the FIRST & THIRD FRIDAYS of each month.

Men’s Group

The Men’s Group will not conduct weekly sessions during the summer but will meet only one

time each month. The designated dates are: June 18, July 23, and August 20.
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Paul Zimmerman, Chair (‘20)

Lyndon Hess (‘19)


